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In follow-up to Bulletin BT 2020-011 announcing the launch of the Accelerated Site Closure
Program (ASCP), the following additional information can be provided at this time.
•

Funding allocations for Phase 1 of the ASCP have been completed. Eligible licenses will
receive notice of their allocation amounts starting on Monday June 1, 2020. If you have
questions on your eligibility or the amount of funding allocated, please contact the ER
Service Desk at 1-855-219-9373 or ER.servicedesk@gov.sk.ca starting on Tuesday, June 2,
2020.

•

SaskBuilds is notifying Saskatchewan-based Oil Field Service (OFS) contractors and
environmental consultants of invitation-only Town Hall information sessions being held
June 2-3, 2020. These meetings will engage firms that manage site closure, remediating,
and reclamation services.
A similar session is being held June 9, 2020, in partnership with the Saskatchewan
Industrial and Mining Suppliers Association (SIMSA). This session will engage companies
that provide specific skilled-trade, technical, or peripheral services related to oil and gas
sites to OFS and environmental consulting companies or directly to oil and gas producers
themselves. Information on this session will be released to industry stakeholders shortly
through SIMSA.
If you are a Saskatchewan-based contractor, consultant, or service company and have not
received a notification for the June 2 or 3 sessions through SaskBuilds by 8:00 am Monday,
June 1, 2020, please contact Brenda Maximuik at brenda.maximuik@gov.sk.ca with your
company name, phone number, and Saskatchewan location in order to be considered.

•

At this time, procedures for the nomination of wells and facilities using the Integrated
Resource Information System (IRIS) are still in development. Your patience is appreciated
as we continue to finalize these procedures. The Ministry of Energy and Resources will
notify licensees once those procedures have been updated on the website and will post a
date for when nominations for wells and facilities will begin to be received.

Questions?
If you have any questions or concerns contact the ER Service Desk at 1-855-219-9373 or
ER.servicedesk@gov.sk.ca.

